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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Dean Crawford

Date:

8/12/14
Subject:
NADE Southwest Regional Director’s End Year Report 2014
I attended the NADE Mid-year board meeting in Baltimore.  Since the Mid-year meeting, I have forwarded all appropriate communications from NADE President to chapters and contacts.  I have sent updated contact information that I am aware of to the membership processor and the CCP chair.   

The SWADE President has taken a job with SSA in Dallas so we will have to elect either a new President or President-elect.  To be decided by SWADE board later.

The chapters have been busy.  Below is an account of their activities.

New Mexico:  

New Mexico NADE “NewMADE” Chapter 38.

NewMADE had a very productive 2014.  This year also presented some challenges.  New Mexico DDS weathered the weeks leading up to the anticipated furlough and in the end, felt relief by a last minute agreement with the State that kept our office open and providing services.   We lost a long time key NewMADE member to a well- earned retirement and have gained a few new Adjudicators and a doctor as new members.  We are hopeful for additional new members in the next year, as we have hired almost 30 new employees in the last few months.  We are hopeful that after they finish training and are settled in, they will decide to become part of New MADE.   Sept 2013 through the present.  NewMADE has tried to project a positive view and have sponsored and participated in events that build up our staff and promote a sense of community.   This year NewMADE started writing positive quotes and thoughts for the day on a large white board just inside the employee entrance.  Beginning in October, we helped sponsor a Halloween Costume contest and potluck.  Our Fall Celebration was held in November in which we put together an event that included an Arts and Crafts fair featuring DDS employee made items,  a fundraiser Silent Auction and Baked Good sale along and  Soup sales that included soups made by several of NM DDS’s great cooks.  This event was successful and brought the entire office together.   Later in November NewMADE participated in the New Mexico Roadrunner Food Bank Food Drive that lasted through Christmas.  More than four barrels of non- perishable food items were donated.  In December, NewMADE participated in the Winter Celebration and gift exchange.  Donations were collected for the Barrett House program providing gift cards to homeless single parent family for the holidays.  In February, NewMade participated in the Office Super Bowl Party and sold Valentines to raise money for the New Mexico Children’s Hospital, which provides services for many of our young SSI recipients.  In the Spring New Made worked with the celebration committee for the 1st annual Summer NM DDS Picnic.  In May, we held a Silent Auction, Bake Sale, and a Frito Pie Sale with the proceeds going to the 2nd Annual NM DDS Training Symposium. This event took place 2 days in June where NM DDS employees participated in on and off site training, education, networking and team building.  New MADE sponsored a Brown Bag lunch to kick off this week with a guest speaker who spoke about “My SSA.”  Along with this presentation, representatives from the local FO brought informative flyers and computers for employees to register onsite.   Finally we had an Ice Cream Social as part of our membership drive with a drawing where two half memberships and one full NADE memberships were given away.

Arkansas:

The following is a list of ARKADE activities for the past year:


Grilled hamburgers, hotdogs and veggie burgers on the DDS grill and sold them along with chips and lemonade 


Pumpkin decorating contest for cash prizes


Halloween costume parade and contest for cash prizes


Bailed our DDS Queen out of jail for MDA


Sponsored an employee, who ran in the Lymphoma Society’s Marathon.  He ran the entire marathon in his wheelchair in the memory of another DDS employee who lost his life to lymphoma


Silent auction of baked goods and baskets with Christmas and Thanksgiving themes


Participated in Race for the Cure and sold DDS team t-shirts, which were created and designed by one of our DDS employees. 


Super Bowl pre-game tailgating Chili Cook-off – the agency  dressed in team gear, watched the  judging, and then purchased their favorite chili.  A huge basket filled with everything for a super bowl party was given away to one lucky person.


We’ve had at 4 book sales.  DDSers donate their books to us and we sell them for donations.


At Christmas, we sponsored 6 children through the MiWatch program at Pulaski Heights United Methodist Church.  It is a foster type program for kids whose mothers are in prison.  We bought an outfit, PJs, shoes and toys for each of them


We donated money to three different families that lost their homes in a fire.


Collected school supplies for the Little Rock and North Little Rock Homeless kids project.


We had a Mardi Gras Mania party, which will include a ‘Show us your BOOTS’ parade for beads, a mask decorating contest and selling slices of King cake.  Winners of the mask contest will receive a trophy and cash. The finders of babies in the king cakes will be entered into a drawing for a gift card to a Cajun restaurant.

We had an Easter Sale/Silent Auction to raise $.

We helped Tornado victims in May, June

We help a flip flop parade, where individuals donated a dollar to have their names on paper flips flops which made up the parade route. This $ was donated to camp sunshine.

During the week of DPW: we provided lunch one day (hot dogs/chips/drinks), gave away free snow cones/cotton candy on another day, provided breakfast (donuts/juice) on another day and had random prize giveaways on daily.

Since DPW, we have had an ice cream sundae sale to raise $ to replenish coffers for a holiday charities and we are in the midst of a book sale this week and this Friday will be the end of a back to school drive, where we collect school supplies to donate to the homeless kids departments of the North Little Rock and Little Rock School Districts.  

Shreveport:

This year we concentrated on membership recruitment and retention. We hosted a guest speaker, Cindy Murray, a professor of pediatric occupational and physical therapy, to share information with the entire office. We hosted a LSU Ag Extension Agent, Grace Peterson, to talk about healthy eating and the government approved My Plate program. We held a Cinco de Mayo Taco Lunch and gave a portion of the proceeds to Hope for the Homeless. We also recently hosted an Ice Cream Social at which we discussed and encouraged members to become certified with NADE.  We donated money to a NADE member who was injured in a MVA, F. Davis. We did some housekeeping as well this year, by changing to a bank with no fees and updated the associated signatures on the account.

Oklahoma:

In the past year, Oklahoma Association of Disability Examiners had the opportunity to host the 2013 NADE National Conference.  We were extremely proud to host fellow NADE Members and Speakers at the Conference. In October, OKADE held a costume contest and chili-cook off – which was a “Howl-a-day success”.  We helped co-sponsor a Veteran’s Day celebration for our veterans and office members in early November.  At Thanksgiving time, we donated a holiday basket to a needy family.  We held numerous Fundraisers which enabled us to make Holiday Donations to 8 different charities and to donate over $700.  OKADE hosted the Angel Tree Christmas party here at the DDD.  During February, we sponsored a Valentine’s Day Basket.  In April, OKADE sponsored a Hot Dog Feast for the entire office as a “Thank You” for their support (during Administrative Professional Week).  In May, we raised funds for our sister in the North Carolina Chapter and were able to send over $1000 for her recovery.  In June, we participated in NDPW Week with contests, prizes, and celebrations – even a “Glow in the Dark Party”!  In August 2014, we will send several representatives to the National Conference in Springfield!

Some chapters did not send a report and in some chapters we only have a contact and not an active chapter.

I have been in touch with several members in Texas and none of them want to be the contact person.  I will need to be in touch with them again, along with some members in Baton Rouge and New Orleans to determine how they want to proceed if the new bylaws are adopted.  I believe their best choice is to join another chapter if they can’t get a chapter active again.

Membership is down again in the Southwest region.  I will be working with chapters in the coming months to determine ways to get new members.

It has been an honor and a privilege to represent the Southwest Region on the NADE board this year.  I look forward to working with everyone again next year.

Dean Crawford

Southwest Regional Director

NADE
